
 
John R. Kasich, Governor 
Barbara R. Sears, Director 

 

 To: Emily Kaylor, Director of Regulatory Policy 

Common Sense Initiative, Office of the Lieutenant Governor of Ohio 

 Through: Brianne Brown, Chief Legal Counsel 

Ohio Department of Medicaid 

 From: Ogbe Aideyman, Chief, Bureau of Health Plan Policy 

Ohio Department of Medicaid 

 Subject: CSI Review of Electronic Rule Filing (ERF) Package 163757, Transportation 

Program Integrity (OAC Rule 5160-15-14) 

 Date: July 25, 2017; revised September 5, 2017 

 

Thank you for your recent review of the Ohio Administrative Code rule in the referenced ERF 

package.  Because you had no recommendations regarding this rule package, the Ohio 

Department of Medicaid will continue with the process of filing it with the Joint Committee on 

Agency Rule Review (JCARR). 

Update: 

Rule 5160-15-14 now incorporates the following change: 

1. Paragraph (B)(4), which requires a County Department of Job and Family Services 

(CDJFS) to confirm the validity of each Medicaid provider number and NPI, has been 

removed because not every CDJFS can meet this requirement. The change has no impact 

on businesses. 
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